HARRY’S HYDRO ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
MINUTES

 
2. Treasurers Report
The accounts for the year have been placed with the Charity Commission. Income for the year was £104,195.11 and expenditure £114,405.37. A Reserve account is also maintained to allow the site to be cleared at the end of the Lease in 2041. The overall view for the next year is positive but it may be necessary to increase prices to reflect rising costs. 
3. Trustees for 2023/24
The 7 Trustees were all re-elected. They are:
Malcolm Westgate – Chair and Secretary
Paula Fox
Diana Hale
Peter Bennett
Mark Bell
Steve Vowles
Michael Hewish – Treasurer
4. Honorary Members
It was agreed that the following would continue to be Honorary Members:
Dame Ellen MacArthur, Giles Vallis, Digby Fox, Helen Whitelock
5. Frequency of meetings
The Harry’s Hydro Committee will meet every 6 weeks usually by zoom.
6 .Examiner of the Accounts
David Lockyer will continue in this role.
7. The next AGM will be held in July 2024.
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Report from the Chair

There were several Trustee changes during the year. We said goodbye to Helen Woodhead and Tony Perry after many years of excellent service. Mark Bell and Steve Vowles joined the team thus maintaining the Trustee numbers at 7. Peter Bennett moved away from the area but remains as a Trustee.

Harry’s Hydro continues to rely heavily on volunteers with only Paula Fox receiving payment as Manager. It has been a busy year as Harry’s Hydro recovered from the COVID period which tested the team and the finances. No help was forthcoming from the Government.

The quality of the water remains high and the volunteer water testers have ensured that it is maintained 7 days a week. 

Pool usage remains high with a waiting list for some sessions.

The Financial Agreement with the Frome Town Council concluded on 31 October 2022. For the past 10 years Harry’s Hydro received £8000 per annum from Council funds. This arrangement allowed Critchill School to use the facility at a charge of only £2600 per annum. A new financial arrangement was therefore needed with Critchill School. Negotiations with the Midsomer Norton Schools Partnership (MNSP) commenced and were concluded successfully. From 1 November 2022 it was agreed that the MNSP would pay in line with all other Users. The School continues to have the right to use the pool for 15 hours a week during school time until the end of the Harry’s Hydro Lease 30 March 2041. In view of ever rising costs, the hourly rate will be reviewed annually for all Users.

The general condition of the building remains good. The exterior and interior was painted by Frome Town Rotary Club which was very welcome. We are starting to see less reliability with some of the equipment as it ages. The Oxford Dipper hoist has been replaced, new screens purchased and a shed installed to provide additional storage. 

Health and safety remains a top priority for Harry’s Hydro and training is a key ingredient to ensure that all Users remain safe. All key staff are required to undergo a training course which includes theory and practical. There have been no safety issues during the past year.

Challenges for 2023/24 include raising funds to purchase new equipment which if achieved will allow pool quality to be checked remotely.

It has been a successful year and I am confident that it can be repeated in 2023/24.




